
Union welcomes recognition of COVID-19 as 
occupational disease

 Denmark 

The FOA sees it has a huge victory that COVID-19 is now recognised as an 
occupational disease and has also welcomed the fact that the process of proving 
infection has been relaxed. While it is already clear that workers in hospitals and 
care homes will be covered because of the nature of their work, FOA says that there 
is now the possibility for more groups of workers to be included such as day care 
workers, parking attendants and others who come into regular close contact with 
the public. Proof of risk of infection can now be based simply on a description of 
work and extent of contact with citizens.
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